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Is it Time to Change Tradition?
Not-For-Profit Board
Compensation in a New Age

By tradition, directors who are asked to “volunteer” to serve on the boards of tax-exempt
organizations are very rarely offered any form of compensation. Most surveys place not-for-
profit board pay prevalence at less than 15%, most of which is at health plans and
foundations.

Based on our experience, the prevailing rationale is that these board members do not need
compensation. In fact, many directors are expected to give not only time, but to also donate
their money—or help raise funds—as part of their service. Further, the Internal Revenue
Service has taken a dim view and has discouraged not-for-profit board remuneration, without
overtly prohibiting it. A combination of these two factors has limited the adoption of what is
a nearly universal practice in public and private “for-profit” companies. It’s safe to say that in
this area, “good governance” practices vary dramatically.

However, there are several sound business and governance reasons for some not-for-profits
to reconsider tradition. Given current societal, governance, and public perception trends,
there is an increasing call overall to change the makeup of boards—to move to board
composition that is more representative, diverse, and inclusive. At the same time, there has
been a continual escalation of risk associated with being on boards. Offering compensation
for board service could be a beneficial way to help organizations attract a broader population
of exceptionally talented people who normally would not be asked to serve. Paying them
demonstrates the organization’s interest in elevating its board and the value placed on its
time and expertise.

There are other reasons to consider compensation for not-for-profit board membership and

service:

® [t can attract a broader candidate pool with more economic diversity—and thus
diversity of experience and perspectives—versus traditional recruitment methods;

® Paying someone to serve engenders greater accountability, preparation, and meeting
attendance, which can be an issue, in these organizations;

® [t rewards the professional expertise that individuals bring to the board;
It can reduce the potential for real or perceived conflicts of interest; and
It is, in fact, legal and compliant of regulations to do so—it just must be done correctly.

For organizations that choose the path to design and implement a director compensation
program it is very important to avoid a few legal and regulatory pitfalls. The first thing a
board must review is its own bylaws and charter to see if it is permitted. Next, consider the
perceptions of donors, supporters, public stakeholders, and other external “optics.” Then, the
organization must analyze and follow IRS regulations, including “Intermediate Sanctions”
rules surrounding “reasonable” compensation, private inurement guidelines, and state laws.
Finally, the ideal compliance process should be followed under the Intermediate Sanctions
rules noted above.




In our experience, devising an effective and compliant board compensation process can be
done in a way that achieves new objectives and passes external scrutiny. Now may be an
ideal time to consider the idea.
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